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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, November 15, 2018, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Jeremy McNett, David Way, Andrew Olson
Commissioner Absent:           Mel Larsen           
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The regular meeting minutes of October 18, 2018 were approved as read.  Minutes from the regular meeting of September 20, 2018 and special meeting of September 25, 2018 were tabled for lack of a quorum.
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
None.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED gave a summary report on current initiatives/developments.  ED is overseeing execution of the fitness program, with a number of new initiatives.  Staff fleeces have been received and distributed.  A group picture will be held on 11/27 @ 11:00 and posted to the web site and social media.  They have been well received.  The Oak Harbor pool levy as passed.  Impact on our operation once funding is received in May 2019 is unclear.  Swim lesson programming has been added the first two weeks of December—classes are filling up rapidly.  Traffic remains heavy.  Social media metrics were also briefly reviewed.
Financials

October financials were reviewed and were in line with budget.
 Old Business 
Fundraising update.  Consultants updated the board on progress.
The draft 2019 budget was approved as presented.  County documents were executed, which will be delivered on 11/16, insuring that 2019 levy monies will be forthcoming.

 New Business
The PCS structural engineering report was reviewed and discussed.  John Little was on hand to answer questions.  The report focused on two small areas of concern in the filter pit area.  The extent of other possible damage is unclear, as it was beyond the scope of the review. 
ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:15 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  There was then an Executive Meeting held to discuss contract issues, lasting approximately 30 minutes, which was adjourned at 6:45.  No further business was conducted.
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 13 at FPFC.
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